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MEMBERSHIP 
 

The membership update at the latest board meeting 

reported 471 total paid members; 85 members are life 

members over 90 years old. 85 memberships expired in 

December 2024 and have not been renewed.  

See a listing of all members and when their 

membership will expire at https://vipclubmn.org/Temp/Pai

dMembershipStatus2025.pdf. Members that want to renew 

can complete the membership form found at https://vipcl

ubmn.org/ClubForms/MEMBERSHIP_FORM.pdf and mail 

it, along with the dues payment, to VIP Club MN, 

PO Box 21903, Eagan, MN 55121.  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Syttende Mai  May 16 at Casper’s Cherokee of 

Eagan, 4625 Nicols Road. Doors open 11:00 a.m., lunch 

at 11:30. Check for an Evite for details. 

Annual Reunion Picnic  June 18, returning to the 

Eagan Central Park Pavilion, 1497 Central Pkwy. Watch 

the website and your e-mail/Evites for details.  

Roseville Good Old Days  September 11 at the 

Rosetown American Legion Post, 700 County Road C 

West in Roseville. Details TBD. 

Old Timers’ Reunion  November 6, 11:00 a.m. – 

4:00 p.m. at the Lost Spur Golf and Event Center, 

2750 Sibley Memorial Hwy in Eagan.  
 

Event Details: 

Syttende Mai  May 16 at Casper’s Cherokee of 

Eagan, 4625 Nicols Road. Doors open 

11:00 a.m., lunch at 11:30. Check for an Evite. 
➢ IMPORTANT:  Reply to Evite or register with Dale 

Torgerson before May 9 at dale.o.torgerson@gmail.com 

or text to 612-597-3714; need count for food quantities 

➢ COST:  $27 for lunch; cash bar also available  

➢ FOOD:  Choose steak, salmon, BBQ ribs, or chicken for 

sit-down lunch that includes salad, side, vegetable, 

beverage (coffee, tea), and dessert 

➢ PROGRAM:  Speaker:  Pr. Tim Peterson, Lt. Col. Army 

National Guard Chaplain (retired), is a former pastor at 

Mindekirken (Lutheran Memorial Church, Mpls.), and at 

the American Lutheran Church in Oslo, Norway. He will 

talk about his journey to discover his Norwegian heritage, 

and discuss this year’s 200th anniversary of Norwegian 

immigration to America. 

Dale Torgerson and Dick Lundgren are coordinating. 
 

Annual Reunion Picnic  June 18 at Eagan 

Central Park Pavilion. Watch the 

website and your e-mail/Evites for 

details as they become available. RSVPs 

will be required one week before the event. Remember, 

NEW THIS YEAR:  NO alcoholic beverages will be 

allowed or provided at the VIP Club Picnic, and you 

MAY NOT bring alcoholic beverages. Liquor liability 

insurance will not be purchased. The VIP Club will 

provide soft drinks, bottled water, and food at the picnic. 

John Westergren coordinating. 
 

VIP Club   2025 Scheduled Board Meetings:  Jun 4, 

Aug 6, Oct 1, and Dec 3 at the Dakota County Historical 

Society Lawshe Museum, 130 3rd Ave North, So. 

St. Paul. Club members curious about club business may 

join us. Contact the president two days prior for access. 
 

SOCIAL REPORT 
 

Volunteer Recognition Luncheon  All VIP 

Club members who volunteered in 2024 were invited to 

the recognition luncheon at Joseph’s Grill on April 16. 

Any volunteer activity qualified for an invite and no 

accounting of volunteer hours was required. We had 24 

attendees who enjoyed the free lunch and all its fixings.  

Following the lunch, Kris Wilmunen, 

Unisys Senior Solution Manager, OS 

2200 Software and OS 2200 Software Series, spoke 

regarding the Unisys Eagan facility:  “In 2024, Unisys 

contracted data center space with a provider located in 

Woodbury, MN, and began moving computer systems to 

the new location. Currently, the equipment move is 

approximately 80% complete and projected to conclude 

in July 2025. The Unisys team has done fantastic work 

to adhere to the project schedule and has been well-

organized to facilitate a smooth transition to the new 

data center facility. Fifteen Unisys associates are 

assigned to an office suite in the Woodbury data center 

https://vipclubmn.org/Temp/PaidMembershipStatus2025.pdf
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facility as their permanent work location. These 

associates perform hands-on services of the computer 

systems to keep them up and running.  

The remaining Unisys associates in the Pilot Knob 

Road office in Eagan, MN have consolidated into the 

northwest section on the main floor of the building. That 

is good news as it means we can retain the Unisys and 

IT industry history as captured in the technology display 

cases with us in this office location.  

The new Unisys Chief Operating Officer, Chris 

Arrasmith, recently visited the Eagan office and 

acknowledged the valuable historical information 

contained in those displays.”  

Kris Wilmunen | Senior Solution Manager 

 

 

Volunteers Extraordinaire 

At the April VIP Club board meeting, several 

Volunteer Extraordinaire nominations were reviewed. 

The board decided to make two awards at the luncheon: 

1. Jon Simon for a dozen years at the Lawshe 

Memorial Museum 

2. David Wilhelm for 15 years of photography at the 

Roseville Good Old Days (RGOD) reunions. 
 

Downloadable copies are available from 

https://vipclubmn.org/history.html#Milestones.  

Event pictures will be posted on the website at 

https://vipclubmn.org/gallery.html.  
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

Hopefully we are done with the 

snow and the cold. I’m ready to see leaves 

on the trees and green grass! Our taxes 

have been filed, the bowling ball is in the 

closet, and my golf clubs are in the car. 

I’m looking forward to the upcoming golf 

season. We have a wonderful golf league, 

www.ulglmn.org, that organizes golf leagues and 

tournaments from spring to fall. The website is 

incredible due to the work of webmaster Ron Shursen. 

New members are always welcome to join for $20 and 

play in tournaments and/or leagues. If you are a golfer, 

check us out! 

The VIP Club is celebrating its 45th anniversary 

this year! It is a good time to reflect on the beginning of 

the club and who made it happen. Millie Gignac, in her 

role in Human Resources, came up with the club idea as 

she recognized that as people retired from the company, 

they were eager to keep a connection. You can read her 

recollection of the birth of the club on our website at 

https://vipclubmn.org/history.html#Birth. Millie remained 

active in the club until her death in 2021 at the age 

of 100. We thankfully remember her leadership.  

After 45 years, the future of the VIP Club is in 

jeopardy! The membership is declining as members pass 

away. Paid membership is down to 471. The expenses 

are rising as company sponsorship has ended. We 

currently project that in 2025 we will spend $4,700 more 

than is taken in. Finally, it has become harder to find 

members willing to join the club board. Without the 

board, the club will quit functioning! Currently, there are 

two board openings for directors, with two unfilled 

positions, a vice president and a treasurer. The board 

organizes the annual club events. It holds two-hour 

meetings six times a year to conduct club business. The 

time commitment is minimal! If you are willing to pitch 

in, please give me a call or send me an e-mail. 

To end on a more positive note, I am looking 

forward to attending the Volunteer Recognition 

Luncheon which will have happened by the time this 

newsletter reaches you. We hold this event annually to 

recognize the good work and support that our members 

generously provide throughout the community. Keep up 

the good work! And have a wonderful summer! 

Jim Andrews, VIP Club President 
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YOUR STORY 
 

International VIP Club Member  

Pierre Iskos 

Keith Myhre shares his story of Pierre Iskos, a 

former coworker and friend he caught up with while in 

Greece last year. 

As of December 2024, the VIP Club had five 

international members:  three in Canada and one each in 

Germany and Greece. Last October, I flew into Athens 

for the start of an Aegean cruise to Istanbul. While in 

Athens, I got together with one of them:  Pierre Iskos. It 

had been 13 years since I last saw Pierre. Both times, 

Pierre picked us up at our hotel and drove us to the 

southern tip of Attica to visit the Temple of Poseidon on 

Cape Sounion (Temple of Poseidon). This time it took a 

bit longer since Pierre hadn’t driven this route since my 

last visit. A lot of new construction and road changes 

resulted in some wrong turns. 

After returning to Athens, Pierre treated us to lunch 

near his home in 

Papagou (Athens 

suburb). He then 

drove us past his 

home, which is in a 

state of construction. 

He had his previous 

home torn down, and 

a new home is being 

built in its place. 

There are four 

stories:  one for each 

of his two sons and 

two daughters and 

their families. 

Pierre Iskos 

emigrated from 

Greece when he was 

17, got his electrical 

engineering degree 

from the University 

of Illinois in 1964, 

and became a U.S. citizen. 

The Field Engineering Department of Sperry 

UNIVAC Defense Systems hired Pierre in February 

1965 to support the Apollo space program that was just 

beginning. He started working with design engineers 

Bob Oulicky and Don Mager doing design testing of the 

new 1230 computer which was designed for the Apollo 

Project (https://vipclubmn.org/CP30bit.html#Type1230). 

In October 1965 he was sent to Goddard Space 

Flight Center with several other field engineers to 

provide technical support to NASA personnel on the 

Apollo space program, as well as to the 100+ UNIVAC 

on-site programmers. Six months later he was promoted 

to site supervisor, a position he held until a transfer to 

Germany in December 1971 to provide technical support 

to the German Navy and the UNIVAC programming 

team at the Wilhelmshaven Naval Base, working on 

development of the Fast Patrol Boat system. He stayed 

there for nine months, then moved to Bonn/Bad 

Gödesberg, where he provided systems engineering 

support to marketing and led marketing initiatives for 

southern Europe and the Middle East. 

In 1976, Sperry UNIVAC won a contract with the 

Greek Navy for the Kanaris submarine fire control 

system. Pierre was sent to Greece to be the in-country 

marketing rep for Greece and the Middle East. 

In 1994, 18 years later, the company brought Pierre 

back to St. Paul to work with various marketing teams 

before being laid off in March of 1996, whereupon he 

and his family moved to Greece (see Pierre Iskos Career 

Summary). 

Pierre is doing well 

at age 88. He said he does 

sit-ups and push-ups 

every morning and walks 

every day. He is still 

driving, but thinks this 

may be his last year since 

he has to requalify for his 

driver’s license next year. 

As usual, Pierre asked 

lots of questions about his UNIVAC friends and the 

status of the “company” in MN. And, he had a number 

of stories about his days at UNIVAC, especially as a 

field engineer on Apollo missions. 
 

LEGACY STORY 
 

Other Apollo Bits 

Other Apollo bits in our Legacy Anthology are:   

• Apollo Computers from Don Mager, 
https://vipclubmn.org/Articles/Apollo.pdf 

• Apollo 11 support by Tom Weyrick, 
https://vipclubmn.org/Articles/Apollo%2011-

20190802Weyrick.pdf 

• Steve Anderson’s Apollo 11 interview on PBS, 
https://video.tpt.org/video/apollo-11-memories-from-

univac-engineer-steve-anderson-35714/ 

• Larry Bolton scanned a Star Tribune article, 
https://vipclubmn.org/Articles/MoonAstronauts.pdf 

• 1969 Forest Crow letter via Andy Simon, 
https://vipclubmn.org/Articles/Apollo11Success.pdf 

• Woody Knight’s bit on page of 4 of 

https://vipclubmn.org/Newsletters/Enews2409.pdf.  

 
Temple of Poseidon – November 2013 

 
Temple of Poseidon – October 2024 
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Our Stories Updates 

May:  We posted the Integrated Light Attack 

Avionics System (ILAAS) story with several aircraft 

installation photos from Lee Sheldon. We also updated 

https://vipclubmn.org/cp18bit.html#1818 with the original 

checkout lab setup of the system.  

June:  We posted a fourth set of stories from Dick 

Erdrich, including his 90s activities in Salt Lake City. 

Also therein are kudos for a few project/program 

successes. All are linked individually from the website:  

https://vipclubmn.org/OurStories.html#2025.  

One small print hidden kudo is therein:  “In 1997, 

Loral sold Eagan to Lockheed and SLC to L-3 

Communications. SLC had hired a bunch of new grads 

anticipating a big contract award. When Bosnia sucked 

up government contract funds, L-3 had a surplus of 

people and commitments to their new hires—thus gave 

layoff packages to the people from Eagan. However, 

Keith Behnke convinced upper management to hire ‘us’ 

back in Eagan. Keith Behnke and Jerry Osiecki were the 

prime movers in getting us back home and for that I will 

be ever grateful, Dick”  

Celebrations 

This 50 Years of Microsoft screen popped up on my PC:   

 
Our VIP Club had an opening ceremony 45 years 

ago on July 24. We formed a Legacy Committee 

20 years ago at the club’s October 2005 board meeting. 

The upcoming newsletter will include an article about 

the club’s 45th celebration at the picnic, the Legacy 

Committee’s 20 years, and perhaps bits about ERA’s 

conception 80 years ago and the many celebrations since 

then.  

LABenson 
 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR & more . . . 
 

History Date 

Lowell Benson shared this with us: 

When did the U of MN receive its CDC 1604 

Computer? I recently emailed Peter Patton, PhD this 

question [https://vipclubmn.org/People6.html#Patton]. His 

response was:  “I have no idea Lowell. I had no 

connection to UMinn until 1971. Good to hear from you. 

I retired from teaching at my wife’s alma mater, 

Oklahoma Christian University, two years ago on my 

88th birthday. I practiced and taught engineering for 68 

years and enjoyed every minute of it. Pete” 
 

The Good Old Days 

VIP Club Board members received the following 

Sperry Twin Cities 1986 Edition e-mail from Board 

Associate Paul Dickson: 

“Many of us remember the Good Old Days. Today 

we sometimes think we are dreaming about some of the 

facts about our presence at that time in Minnesota and 

Iowa. 

This 1986 edition of the Sperry Twin Cities News 

lists our facilities in that period, as well as the number 

of employees in each location (https://vipclubmn.org/New

sletters/SperryTwinCitiesNewsFeb1986.pdf). 

Adding it up, we had 15,172 employes in this area. 

Nice to reminisce. 

Paul”  
 

New Newsletter Section!! 

Do you enjoy newsletters, old and new? Thanks to 

Paul Dickson sharing the Good Old Days above, we 

have added a new section to our newsletters page:  

https://vipclubmn.org/newsletters.html#Sperry. The first 

‘paper’ link therein is to a 1986 Sperry newsletter that 

contains a plethora of information about our Twin Cities 

facilities, as well as a multitude of anniversary 

names/pictures. If you happen to have any old Sperry 

newsletters, we’d like to add those to our site. PDF 

format is preferable. We have also linked this 1986 

newsletter in the Introduction of our Legacy Twin Cities 

chapter at https://vipclubmn.org/TwinCities.html. Thanks 

to Paul Dickson for this first informational Sperry paper. 
 

Nothing Ever Stays the Same! 

Speaking of our Legacy Twin Cities chapter that 

discusses local facilities (https://vipclubmn.org/TwinCities

.html), check out the following note Gish Devlaminck 

shared with us, along with two of the photos he shared 

(see link below), found on page 7:   

“I discovered this ‘Dakota County Air Photo Time 

Machine.’ I was writing an article for my history 

newsletter about Brockway Glass in Rosemount when I 

was trying to find some old aerial photos. Then I started 

scouting around on the map and decided to look at some 

of the aerial images of the area on the corner of Pilot 

Knob and Yankee Doodle. See https://vipclubmn.org/Gall

ery/YankeeDoodlePilotKnob.pdf for the results. I skipped 

over some years because the photos were almost the 

same. You can also go to the site to capture your own 

images:  https://www.arcgis.com/apps/ImageryViewer/inde

x.html.” Zoom in to find desired location. 
 

 

https://vipclubmn.org/cp18bit.html#1818
https://vipclubmn.org/OurStories.html#2025
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https://vipclubmn.org/TwinCities.html
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https://www.arcgis.com/apps/ImageryViewer/index.html?appid=1ba2626c699c4d59a95da121e8e76283
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IN REMEMBRANCE OF: 
The obits hereunder are redacted from funeral home postings or 

Pioneer Press, Star Tribune, or applicable local listings. 

The VIP Club board extends its sympathies to the families  

and friends of those who have lost loved ones. 

Dennis LeRoy Amundson –– Age 83, passed 

peacefully February 25, 2025. Dennis 

graduated with an electrical engineering 

degree from the U of MN. As a freshman 

walk-on, he made the varsity baseball 

team but quickly discovered there 

weren’t enough hours to play baseball 

and study engineering. Dennis worked as an electrical 

engineer and manager for Sperry/Unisys/Lockheed 

Martin for 34 years, where he received numerous awards 

of excellence, including three patents. He helped design 

hardware for the Navy, including ship-based missile and 

torpedo tracking systems; worked on an Air Force 

project to create flight data recorders, now used in all 

commercial aircraft; and worked on Stealth Bomber 

hardware and spent time at Skunk Works in California 

when the plane was just a plywood prototype. Dennis 

was constantly developing vibration-dampening 

systems to hold the electronics because of challenging 

environments. He developed an early solid-state 

memory, called bubble memory (https://vipclubmn.org/

Memory.html#Bubbles), which is like today’s USB 

thumb drive but 40 years earlier. Dennis enjoyed sharing 

his outdoorsman passion, teaching his sons to cross-

country ski; camping in their pop-up camper; fishing 

with family, friends, and coworkers; and often making a 

family pilgrimage to their favorite Reed Lake spot. 

Dennis also had passions for photography and 

woodworking; enjoyed hunting, golf, playing bridge; the 

Twins, Timberwolves, and Vikings; and time with 

family. Dennis is survived by his loving wife of 60 years, 

Mary, his two sons, and other family and friends. 

Glen Eldon Bonde –– Age 81 of Ham Lake, MN passed 

away March 8, 2025. A coworker 

remembers Glen as “one of the good 

guys, with an appreciated ‘open door 

policy’ to anyone wanting to talk. It 

didn’t matter what position one had in 

the company; he was available to all.” 

He was also a devoted lifetime member of his church. 

Glen is survived and missed by his wife of 58 years, Jill, 

two children, five grandchildren, and other family.  

Sheldon Eugene Falnes –– Age 94, passed 

away February 8, 2025, in St. Paul, MN. 

Sheldon was a dedicated employee at 

Sperry/UNIVAC in St. Paul for 34 years 

where he earned many awards, made 

significant contributions, and formed lasting 

friendships. He had a passion for woodworking and 

stained glass, was an avid photographer, loved camping 

and fishing in northern MN, and was known for his 

kindness and warm heart, always ready to lend a helping 

hand. Sheldon was preceded in death by his first wife, 

Phyllis Madsen, and his second wife of 65 years, 

Mildred Marie (Peterson) Falnes; he is survived by four 

children, seven grandchildren, four great-grandchildren, 

and other family and friends. 

Hilary J. “Lary” Haupt –– Age 83 of 

Roseville, MN passed away February 21, 

2025 surrounded by family. Lary was a 

long-time Unisys employee, member of 

its PC and Electronics Clubs, and a VIP Club member. 

He loved spending time with family and helping anyone 

who needed him. His time in the Air Force instilled a 

sense of pride and sparked his passion for electronics. 

Lary was involved in Boy Scouts, church councils, and 

his condo board. He always had a positive attitude, 

despite later medical challenges, and had a way of 

making his caregivers laugh. Lary was preceded in death 

by an infant granddaughter, and is survived by his loving 

wife, Carol, two children, seven grandchildren, a great-

grandson, and other family.  

 Lynn Farris Lindholm –– Age 82, 

passed away March 2, 2025 in an assisted 

living facility near her Gold Canyon, AZ 

winter retreat. Lynn worked at 

Unisys/Lockheed Martin for almost 20 years. After 

retiring, she joined the VIP Club, then served as its board 

secretary 2006-2012. Her favorite event was the October 

Pie & Ice Cream Social at Plant 4 – she bought the pies 

then smiled while serving attendees pumpkin slices. At 

the Highland Park 

picnics, Lynn was 

often in the kitchen 

refilling the buffet 

line, then doing 

cleanup as attendees 

drifted home.  

She left the board 

when she and her 

husband, Paul, of 

Shoreview, MN 

started wintering in AZ. Once there, Lynn continued to 

mail bereavement cards for the club until COVID hit in 

2020. These cards were all handmade and artistically 

stamped giving a personal touch to the VIP Club’s 

member condolences. While in MN, Lynn volunteered 

for countless hours at the Roseville Senior Gift & Craft 

Shoppe, even selling a few of her knitted shawls, and 

enjoyed the Cedarholm Golf Course. Lynn is survived 

 
Lynn with Harvey Taipale & Dale Phelps 
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by her husband, Paul, his two children, and five 

grandchildren. They are planning a celebration of life in 

early June in Shoreview/Roseville. Lynn’s 

vivaciousness and talents will be missed by all!  

Howard Joseph Neisen –– Age 85, of Coon Rapids, 

MN passed away March 5, 2025. Howard 

worked as a technical designer for 36 years 

at UNIVAC, Roseville. Coworkers say he 

was a “renowned layout draftsman. Any 

time we had a tough PB layout or Gate 

Array layout, we always asked for Howey 

because he listened and took it personal to get it right the 

way it needed to be, at times seeming impossible.” He 

was also in public service as a councilman and mayor for 

Mounds View, MN and as a MN state representative. He 

was actively involved in his church and diner, and the 

North Side Life Care Center. He enjoyed fishing, 

playing cards, watching his granddaughters ride horses 

and play hockey, and spending time with family and 

friends. Howard is survived by his wife of 61 years, 

Diane (Spading) Neisen, two daughters, two 

granddaughters, and other family and friends.  

Frederick “Fred” Anthony Schwartz –– Age 83, 

passed away February 12, 2025. Fred 

studied to be an electrician at Minneapolis 

Vocational and went on to work at Sperry 

UNIVAC as a QA engineer. He then went 

on to work at C&J Bus, a family business. 

In 1983, Fred married Joan and two 

families blended to become one. Fred spent his life 

sharing his passion for the outdoors with family and 

friends. His fondest memories found him telling stories 

around a campfire, sitting in a duck blind or in a boat 

with a fishing pole, and playing countless games of 

cribbage. Fred is survived by his wife of 42 years, Joan, 

two children and a stepdaughter, six grandchildren, ex-

wife Janet, along with other family and many in-laws, 

out-laws, nephews, nieces, cousins and great friends. 

Late Remembrances 

Dorothy Lee “Dot” (Pedretti) Bright — Age 76, of 

St. Paul, MN passed away August 12, 2017, at home 

surrounded by family. She married Jimmy Bright and 

they lived in the St. Paul area the majority of their 

married life. Dot worked at Unisys, Roseville for over 

30 years, retiring in 1999. 

Anna Chamberlain (Mosio) (nee Eoloff) — Age 94, 

passed into God’s arms January 4, 2022. She was a 

second generation immigrant from Eastern Europe who 

earned music and history degrees from Hamline 

University. Anna married Martin Mosio and they raised 

five children. After Martin’s death she married Ray 

Chamberlain, whose military career moved them to 

Virginia. Anna worked as an executive assistant at 

Sperry UNIVAC and hospital receptionist. Her true 

passion was music, sharing her classic soprano voice 

with church choirs and choral groups throughout her 

lifetime. She enjoyed playing bridge, fishing, and trips 

with Ray to Germany. Anna lived a full life, with 9 

grandchildren, 14 great-grandchildren, and 1 great-

great-grandchild. 

Joseph Anthony Collins — Age 58, of Cedar, MN 

passed away April 8, 1996. He was survived by his wife, 

Judith C. Collins, four children, and a grandson. 

Paul Timothy Edstrom — Age 81, of Stanchfield, MN 

passed away July 3, 2023 after living valiantly with 

Parkinson’s. Paul graduated from the U of MN where he 

joined the ROTC, then served in the Army. He was an 

engineer at heart and loved to tinker. Paul was survived 

by his wife, Donna, 7 children, 15 grandchildren, 5 

great-grandchildren, and other relatives and friends. 

Kenneth Edward Goers — Age 83, passed 

away December 19, 2022. Ken joined the 

Army and served three years in the Radio 

Signal Corp stationed in Germany. He 

worked for Ecolab, Sperry UNIVAC, and 

finished his career as head of maintenance 

at Dakota Co. Tech. Ken is preceded in death by a son 

and other family, and is survived by his loving wife, 

Kaye, three children, seven grandchildren, three great-

grandchildren, and other beloved family and friends. 

John Edward “Jack” Johnson — Age 82, passed away 

February 6, 2022. Jack graduated with 

Bachelor’s degrees in mechanical 

engineering and business, and a Master’s of 

Science in industrial engineering, from the 

U of MN. As an engineer, Jack worked for 

Bendix, American Hoist and Derrick, AY 

McDonald, FMC, and Unisys, and finished his career in 

1998 with NSP (now Xcel) at the Prairie Island Power 

Plant. Jack enjoyed his daughters’ sports competitions 

and recitals, was an active member of the Plymouth 

Lion’s Club, and also a member of Mensa, Masons, and 

Sons of Norway. Jack loved to travel, visiting 48 of 50 

states. He is survived by his wife of 58 years, Arlene G. 

(Oberg) Johnson, two daughters, and five grandchildren. 

Richard “Dick” M. Pirnat –– Age 83, of Zim passed 

peacefully February 26, 2022 in Virginia. 

Dick was drafted and served in the U.S. 

Army. He worked for IBM and Unisys as a 

computer designer/analyst. A Unisys 

coworker remembered him as “a brilliant 

fellow who could fix any computer faster 

than most anyone.” He was kind, helpful, and witty, and 

retired after 42 years. Dick is survived by his wife, Diane 

Krueger-Pirnat, and a son, and was preceded in death by 

his first wife, Carol (Turpela) Pirnat. 
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Air Photo Time Machine as referenced in 

on page 4
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CLUB CONTACT DATA  

VIP Club 2025 Activity Coordination: 
CBI Liaison; Dick Lundgren, rflundgr@aol.com  
Golf Leagues; Keith Behnke, keithbhnk@comcast.net  
Lawshe Museum Support: 

• Exhibits: Keith Myhre, kmyhre@lightblast.net  

• Photo ID work: Les Nelson, lnelson46@gmail.com; 
Bob Pagac, rpagac@hotmail.com;  
and Jon Simon, jcsimon1st@aol.com  

Legacy Committee chairman; John Westergren, 
jwestergren48@gmail.com  

Membership database; Gish Devlaminck, 
membership@vipclubmn.org   

 
Newsletter Chief Editor; clubnewsltr@vipclubmn.org  
Old Timers’ Annual Reunion: 

• Lowell Benson, la.gj.benson@comcast.net  or  

• Boni Westberg, volunteerboni@gmail.com  
Picnic planning & volunteer staffing; John Westergren, 

jwestergren48@gmail.com  
Roseville Good Old Days; Dave Kleba,  

dckleba@netzero.net  
Syttende Mai; Dale Torgerson, dale.o.torgerson@gmail.com  
 

 
Sunshine Cards; Boni Westberg,  

volunteerboni@gmail.com  
UNIHOGS & Technologists; Lowell Benson, 

la.gj.benson@comcast.net  
Volunteer Luncheon; Harvey Taipale, 

hjtaipale@comcast.net 
Webmaster; Jim Andrews, 

webmaster@vipclubmn.org  
 

P. O. Box 21903  

Eagan, MN 55121 

VIP CLUB Newsletter 
VIP Club MN    P.O. 21903   Eagan, MN 55121 

http://vipclubmn.org/newsletters.html 

Board of Directors – 2025 
President   Jim Andrews  651-451-7502 
Vice President OPEN 
Treasurer  OPEN        Interim:  Harvey Taipale 

   651-280-7332 
Secretary   Boni Westberg 612-418-6206 
Director   Gish Devlaminck 651-470-8905 
Director   Dick Lundgren 952-288-5141 
Director   Dean Nelson  651-785-5245 
Director   Eric Spring  651-454-1154 
Past President  Harvey Taipale 651-280-7332 

Newsletter Editorial Staff  
Mary Beth Ruhland clubnewsltr@vipclubmn.org 
Dick Lundgren rflundgr@aol.com  
Joe Schwarz  jschwarzsr@centurylink.net  

PERIODIC SOCIAL GROUPS 

 

Monthly Breakfast Gathering 

• 1st Thursday, 8 a.m. – Capitol View Cafe,  
637 Smith Ave., St. Paul (corner of Smith and Baker). 
651 222-2435 

 

 

Monthly Lunch Gatherings 

• 1st Tuesday Engineering Luncheon, 11:00 a.m. – 
Casper’s Cherokee of Eagan, 4625 Nicols Rd. (off 
Cliff Rd.) Keith Behnke: 651-587-2591. 

 

• 2nd Tuesday, 11:30 a.m. (Unisys/Burroughs group)  – 
Mall of America 3rd floor North Food Court   .  
Paul Wennerstrom:  952-854-7855. 
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